
ZENYATTA! AN LA
WOMAN RUNS FOR THE
ROSES & HISTORY
There is great football this weekend, both by
student and professional athletes. Obviously,
that should be discussed in comments. It’s what
we do here. Bizarrely as it may be, this blog
exists in its current form because of some weird
joining of legal thought and passion for
football, with a smattering of divine
intervention by Phred and perhaps a few too many
pitchers of Beamish. Go figure; that is the
randomness of entropy and the blogosphere.
Nevertheless, here we are.

And so, here we are and I serve up a prime
weekend Trash Talk of horse. Sue me if you
object; my attorney, Mary, she of midwestern
common horse sense, will answer and defend.
Aggressively.

The story of Zenyatta was first adopted and
incorporated by the Emptywheel blog just over a
month ago when she ran to defend her crown in
the Lady Secret Stakes at Hollywood Park in the
City of Angels, California. Well, we are all in
now. So much so that we had an official liveblog
reporter at Hollywood Park for the Lady Secret,
Rosalind. Rosalind not only went to Hollywood
for the Lady Secret, she took pictures and came
to feel the force that is Zenyatta. Although a
bit bottled up and not quite as focused as
normal, Zenyatta brought the heart of the
champion she is and closed out a win, and
defense of her crown, in the Lady Secret.

The Lady Secret win at Hollywood park made
Zenyatta an unprecedented 19-0 in her racing
career. She won the Breeders Cup Classic last
year; other than the Triple Crown races of the
Kentucky Derby, Preakness and Belmont Stakes,
the biggest, and arguably more annually
competitive, horse race in the world every year.
No woman had ever won this bring all comers race
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before, but Zenyatta closed out all the best
boys in the world, in the biggest race in the
world. In style.

Last years’ Breeder’s Cup Classic win made
Zenyatta a star, and fixture among the greatest
horses of all time, and almost certainly
surpassing the truly remarkable and astounding
Rachel Alexandra to take her place as the
greatest filly of all time. But now comes the
2010 Breeders Cup Classic. Rachel Alexandra,
other fillies, and indeed almost all other
horses regardless of sex are either in the
backseat, or paying damn close attention as
Zenyatta makes a move on unquestionable
immortality.

A second Breeders Cup Classic win against
the best male horses the world has to offer
would put Zenyatta in the untouchable category.
Babe Ruth and Secretariat land. Where, arguably,
no horse, male or female, has gone before. This
is truly stunning stuff.

Now, I have no idea whether this horse can close
the deal or not. But, at a remarkable and
unprecedented 19-0, Zenyatta has earned the
reputation, and buildup, that puts her in this
position. Seriously. In spades. The last horse
that came into a race like this with the weight
of history and expectation of otherworldliness
on it’s shoulders was Secretariat in the 1973
Belmont Stakes. We know what happened in that
race.

So, we shall see. There is stiff competition
from the boys (so to speak). She will have to
beat some studs including Paddy O’Prado, Blame
and, perhaps most significantly, Bob Baffert’s
Lookin at Lucky. Despite her eternal greatness,
the odds and history are stacked against
Zenyatta. While there is almost no chance
Zenyatta will pull away from a talented field
like Secretariat did in the 1973 Belmont, may
the modern day Pegasus fly to a win of any
nature and history!

There is also, of course, college and pro
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football; not to mention the penultimate race in
the F1 Circus this year, the Brazilian Grand
Prix. Somewhat incredibly, Fernando Alonso of
the real red animal, the prancing horse of
Ferrari, leads Mark Webber of Red Bull by eleven
points going into Sao Paulo. Red Bull is fast in
practice, but it is Sebastian Vettel leading the
way. With only this race and Abu Dhabi left in
the season, the race is indeed on!

It has been a long hard slog this week folks,
let’s rip this joint and trash it up!


